



Public Service Commission

-M-E-M-O-R-A-N-D-U-M-

DATE: May 5, 1997
TO: DIRECTOR, DIVISION OF RECORDS AND REPORTING (BAYO)
FROM: DIVISION OF LEGAL SERVICES (CULPEPPER) *mcB*
 DIVISION OF COMMUNICATIONS (SHELPER) *agf*
RE: ITEM 16 - DOCKETS NOS. 870248-TL, 870790-TL, 900039-TL, 910022-TL,
 910029-TL, 910528-TL, 910529-TL, 911185-TL, 921193-TL, 930173-TL, 930235-TL,
 941231-TL - REQUESTS FOR EXTENDED AREA SERVICE

Please note that Issues 4 and 5 in Item 16 have not been correctly identified as issues requiring panel decisions. In addition, Issue 5 will be revised as Issues 5(a) and 5(b) to reflect that the dockets identified within the issue have been assigned to different panels. The substance of the recommendations remains unchanged. The appropriate panels for Issue 4, and revised Issues 5A and 5B are:

***Panel: Deason, Garcia, Kiesling**

ISSUE 4: Should the Commission defer the hearing in Docket No. 930235-TL (Taylor County) until the Commission determines if one-way EAS or ECS is feasible?

RECOMMENDATION: Yes. The hearing for Docket No. 930235-TL should be postponed until the Commission determines if one-way EAS or ECS is feasible.

***Panel: Garcia, Johnson, Kiesling**

ISSUE 5A: Should the Commission postpone any post-hearing decision in Docket No. 930173-TL (Polo Park) until the Commission determines if one-way interLATA EAS or ECS is feasible?

RECOMMENDATION: Yes. The Commission should postpone any post-hearing decision in Docket No. 930173-TL until the Commission determines if one-way interLATA EAS or ECS is feasible.

- ACK _____
- AFA _____
- APP _____
- CAF _____
- COM _____
- CTR _____
- EAC _____
- LEA _____
- LIT _____
- OPC _____
- RCH _____
- SEC I
- WAS _____
- OTH _____

DOCUMENT NUMBER-DATE

04440 MAY-56

FPSC-RECORDS/REPORTING

MEMO - BAYO
MAY 5, 1997
PAGE NO. 2

***Panel: Clark, Johnson, Kiesling**

ISSUE 5B: Should the Commission postpone any post-hearing decision in Docket No. 941281-TL (Groveland) until the Commission determines if one-way interLATA EAS or ECS is feasible?

RECOMMENDATION: Yes. The Commission should postpone any post-hearing decision in Docket No. 941281-TL until the Commission determines if one-way interLATA EAS or ECS is feasible.

CC: Deputy Executive Director/Technical - Mary A. Bane
All Commissioners' Aides